VENTURA COLLEGE
Minutes of the Automotive – T-Ten Advisory Committee
Date: November 6, 2018
Present: Joe Martin, Kevin Coogan, Tom Grabbit, Scott Sandford, Lupe Vera, Chad Stangeland, Lars Bumann, Rob Van Niewburg, Josh Addison, Phil Cain, Micah Evans, Eileen Crump, Chris Case, Chuck Rockwood, Felicia Duenas, Rudy Gonzalez, Richard Newman, Andy Cawelti, Sammy Ayala, Craig Vogel
Recorder:  Eileen Crump
Minutes: 
	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m.
	
	
	Chad Stangeland



	Welcome/Introductions
	Everyone present introduced himself or herself to the group.

Eric Irwin motioned to accept the Spring 2018 T-Ten Advisory meeting minutes as is. Kevin Coogan seconded the motion.

The Spring 2018 Advisory meeting minutes were approved.


	
	
	Chad Stangeland



	Recruitment Update
	Automotive faculty have been doing outreach at local high schools and city events to promote the automotive program.
	
	
	Chad Stangeland



	Open House
	The first Ventura College Automotive Open House will take place on November 14 from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. Automotive students will run demonstration stations throughout the automotive lab. Also in attendance will be counselors, Financial Aid staff, V.C. Foundation members and a videographer. The video will be used as a promotional video.

Dealers are invited to set up booths and pass out flyers and business cards to help recruit potential automotive students.

The Diesel department will have representation to promote their program as well.
	
	
	Chad Stangeland



	Mentoring Students with Pay Plan
	Better student mentoring is needed at the dealerships. Dealerships need a written career advancement implementation plan. The career advancement plan should include pay scale, mentorship plan and master status plan. The pay plan will help students map out their automotive education plan as well. 

Contact Chad if you need to see examples of Pay Plans.
	
	
	Chad Stangeland



	Student Progress Report/Staff Mater
	The T-Ten reporting process is being re-worked. Staff Master and T-Ten reporting is not compatible.

Double spins issues occur because students use either their social security number or spin number in their paperwork. If student enter their spin number, the system issues another spin number because the system thought the student was entering their social security number. This problem results in the eLearning ASE certificates not displaying in students tracking system. Chad and Josh are working on resolving this problem.


	
	
	Chad Stangeland



	ASE Update
	ASE Syllabus requirement - Fully implemented

ASE Program contract - Fully implemented

A6 Requirement moving forward – fully implemented

2018 T-Ten cohort has a total of 74 ASE’s

2019 T-Ten cohort has a total of 42 ASE’s
	
	
	Chad Stangeland



	Program Uniforms
	All automotive students are wearing uniform shirts for class.

T-Ten students have a Technician Shirt. General automotive students purchased school technician shirt.

Uniform pants will be required next.
	
	
	Chad Stangeland



	Program & Curriculum Updates
	A list of Program Requirements for each section was handed out.  The list included the following

1. Automotive Maintenance Technician Certificate of Achievement

2. Automotive Service Technician Certificate of Achievement

3. Automotive Repair Technician Certificate of Achievement

4. Automotive Performance Technician Certificate of Achievement

5. Automotive Expert Technician Certificate of Achievement

6. Automotive Career Education Certificate of Achievement

The T-Ten Automotive Expert Technician is the highest level with 675 hours required.

· The new ACE Program has been submitted and set for approval in Fall 2020

· All courses are set for approval in Fall 2019.

· AUTO courses scheduled for deletion.


	
	
	Eric Irwin

	Other Certifications
	1. DMM Certification – will be ready in spring 2019

2. The On-Car Brake Lathe Certification is already implemented.

3. The Torque Certification is the next certification to be implemented but is currently awaiting budget approval. 

The Dealers will inform the automotive department of other needed automotive certifications.


	
	
	Eric Irwin

	Budget
	· Perkins funds were used to purchase a DMS Certification Kit and pay for professional experts.

· The district is working on obtaining Strong Workforce funds for the automotive department.

· The General Automotive budget is $425 this school year.

· T-Ten funds support ASC certifications for T-Ten students.

· The Lottery fund this school year is $4,500 and can only be used for classroom instructional supplies.


	
	
	Eric Irwin

	Adjournment
	The meeting was adjourned at 9:04 a.m.
	
	
	Eric Irwin


